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CFFICE OF THE SECRETARY (¥ IEFENSE
WABEINGTCH 25, D. C.

1 September 1960

MEMORANDUM FOR THE DIRECTOR (F DEFENSE RESKARCH
AND ENGINRERING
THE ASSISTANT SBCRRTARIEE (F IEFENEE
THE GENRRAL COUMERL
THE ASSISTARTS 70 THE SECRETARY OF
IEVERGE

BUBJECT: BState-Defense Personnel Exchangs Program

For some time nov the Department cof State and the Department of Defense have
been considering the exchange of selected officers for specified tours of duty.
The objective 1s the continuing desvelopment of persconsl in both dspartments wao
share understanding and perception in the gray mrea vhere foreign policy and mili-
tary policy come 1imto contast ar overlap. Over a period of years, such a rogram
should &evelop a nucleus of highly trained senior officers within the two dspart-
ments, amch having a prefound and comprebensive undarstanding of the swbject
matter and viewpoint of the other department.

¥hils {t 1s envisioned that a very liamited mmber of individuals would
participate in such a program, particularly initially, w are assembling a tenta-
tive list of positions in the Office of ths Secretary of Defense in which it
might be useful to cross~feriilize experiences betwesn the two departments. I%
is impartent in salacting cfficers to be exchanged to chooss those vho seam
lixely to rise to positions where policy decisions involve both foreign affairs
and military affeirs. Similarly, in designating positions to be filled, they
should be peositions in vhich sxperiencs is likely to make a maximm contribution
to the problems of mutual comeerm to the two dspartments. It is proposed that
tours of duty will be two ysers, with the personnel remaining on the rolls of
the perent dspartment but integrated into the staff and work of the host depart-
ment. Both military and sivilian personnsl will be inoluded in this progras.

Our request for comment at this time is exploratory. Your views on this
proposal and idantification of those employses who might bensfit from this type
of training, and positions in which foreign service officers of State Depart-
ment might be utiliged will be helpful.

¥We would like to have your reply as soon a&s possible, and not later than
T September.

/s/
Jolm E. Moore
Director of Persommel
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